HOOSIER MUSTANG CLUB



JULY 12, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

Club Officers: Joyce Artis, President

Jerry Mihay, Vice President Shirley Bozell, Secretary Debbie Mensendiek, Treasurer

Members Present: Joyce and Richard Artis, Frank and Sandy Bayles, James and Marjorie Bott, Shirley Bozell, John and Alice Curry, Lonnie and Sharon Hembree, Rick Mackey, Donald and Janice McCrary, Debbie Mensendiek, Jim Skalski, Rick and Terrie Trevey, Steve, Lynn and Kyle Weidner, and Joel Wise.

The July meeting of the Hoosier Mustang Club was held on July 12, 2017, at the Sirloin Stockade, Columbus, Indiana. The meeting was called to order by Joyce Artis, President, at 7:00 p.m.

The 50/50 raffle was won by Lynn Weidner for \$10.00.

A motion was made by Frank Bayles and seconded by Alice Curry to accept the minutes of the June 14, 2917 meeting, as presented. The motion was passed unanimously.

Treasurer's Report:

Debbie Mensendiek, Treasurer, reported income and expenses for the last month with a current balance of \$3369.07.

Debbie also mentioned that the Summer Nights Event in Kentucky will be on August 26.

Old Business: None

New Business:

Frank Bayles brought up the information that the Club is paying \$65.00 a year for the use of a Post Office Box. He suggested that we could discontinue the P.O. Box and thus save a little money, and use a current member's home address instead. Discussion followed.

Rick Mackey made a motion that the Club use Frank Bayles home address for Club mail. Rick Trevey seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. Frank said he would cancel the P.O. Box and provide a change of address to the P.O.

Kyle Weidner felt that we should send some kind of notice to other clubs who send out information and newsletters regarding our change of address Frank said he would inform such folks.

Upcoming Events:

The Dublin, Ohio, cruise and car show on July 14, 15

The Corvette Car Show at Sam's Club on July 22, followed by Jerry and Diane Mihay's Pool Party. Everyone was asked to bring a covered dish.

Indy Mustang Club Car Show at Sharp Ford on July 29

Members were asked if anyone was interested in the Ethnic Expo parade the first weekend in October and it was noted that it is on the same date at the Derby City Car Show at Phil Collins Ford, just South of Louisville.

Car Show Updates:

Centra Credit Union has agreed to be a corporate sponsor and donated \$1,000.

The Banners will be put put near the Power Transmission Lot. (Site of our Show).

Joyce suggested that during the show we have four drawings for \$50 cash each for registered persons. She felt this was very popular at car shows the Club has been attending and might encourage better attendance. Discussion followed and Don McCrary made a motion to have four drawings to give away \$50 cash at each drawing. Frank Bayles seconded the motion and it passed with Steve Weidner voting "no". The Club discussed the possibility of getting this new information on our fliers.

Joyce reported that Tammy Barker's parents will do the Lemon Shake Up stand again this year and that she said they will bring all the necessary provisions.

Ishmel Johnson-Bey will be our food vendor with his famous fish, tenderloins, hush puppies, fries and maybe sno cones.

Joyce reviewed for everyone all the donations of cash, door prizes, and goody bag items received thus far and said we will have a sponsors board naming all of them.

Publicity will be on three local radio stations, an article in The Republic, a flier on the screen at Yes Cinema, and on the Discover Columbus Website. Members have also dropped off our flier at many public businesses.

Frank Bayles reported that the dash plaques have been ordered at a cost of 90 cents each. Trophies have also been ordered at a cost of \$413.88.

Steve Weidner reported that he will get the games together but that he will need someone to work them.

We need everyone to come to the show to help set up and to work the various areas.

We need bake sale items and those items need to be things that won't melt in the heat.

We have obtained a City Permit for our Sign and Frank Bayles has obtained insurance coverage for the show.

There being no further business, Steve Weidner made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Marjorie Bott. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – AUGUST 7, 2017

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OUR JULY BABIES

PLEASE !!!!!!

WE NEED EVERYONE WHO IS ABLE TO SHOW UP AND HELP AT THE SUMMER SLAM CAR SHOW

THANK YOU